

## Lebanon Public Schools

891 EXETER ROAD, LEBANON, CONNECTICUT 06249-1731 Tel. (860) 642-7795 Fax. (860) 642-4589

ROBERT J. ANGELI, Superintendent of Schools robert.angeli@lebanonct.org

May 8, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Happy Mother's Day to all our mothers, moms, mommas, mommies, and mas. Enjoy your special day and the weekend.

Below are a few updates and an announcement from Chartwells, our school meals partner, about a program it has to send smiles to people living in their residential facilities.

## **Distance Learning Survey Results**

Included with this letter are the results from the recent Distance Learning Survey. We had 621 responses representing students across all grade levels. The results provide affirmation that the majority of people are supportive with the programming we are providing during distance learning. Thank you for taking the time to complete the surveys and leave comments and suggestions. We will use the results to inform decisions

## Chartwells Send A Happy Mother's Day Smile Program

In our Morrison Living senior communities, extra precautions are in place which does not allow residents to receive visitors or gather in groups. We are working to rally children across the country to help "Send a Smile" that will be delivered to seniors with their meals. Morrison Living serves more than 475 communities across the country and over 70,000 residents! We think that's a lot of people who deserve a smile. Our hope is that we can collectively deliver thousands and thousands and thousands of letters across the country. We'd love to count on Lebanon Public Schools to share even more SMILES ©!

We have developed a fun activity packet for students to print at home and have some fun with. The packet features spaces for students to introduce themselves, draw a picture or write a letter. Once completed, students and families can simply drop it in the mail and our team will take care of delivering it to brighten a senior's day. Thank you for you continued support and partnership!

Send A Smile Newsletter Link for families: <a href="https://myemail.constantcontact.com/SEND-A-SMILE-CAMPAIGN.html?soid=1130045268652&aid=FHmC1O4We60">https://myemail.constantcontact.com/SEND-A-SMILE-CAMPAIGN.html?soid=1130045268652&aid=FHmC1O4We60</a>

## Meal Program Update

We will hold meal pick up on Memorial Day, Monday, May 25th.

The meal program will continue through June 30. At that time the waiver we were granted for the program will expire. We do not know if there will be another waiver for the summer months.

**ALL** students of the Lebanon Public Schools and **ALL** children residing in Lebanon are eligible to receive free meal packages. The children do not have to be present at meal pick up. It is OK to have someone do the pick-up for you.

Pick up Location: Lyman Memorial High School

When: 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.

Which Meals: Monday and Wednesday meal packages will have 2 breakfasts and 2 lunches

Friday meal packages will have 3 breakfasts and 3 lunches

No meal pick-up on Tuesdays and Thursdays.

Sincerely,

Robert J. Angeli

Superintendent of Schools

The Lebanon Board of Education is committed to a policy of equal opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified persons and equal access to Boy Scouts of America and other designated youth groups. The Lebanon Board of Education does not discriminate in any employment practice, education program, or educational activity on the basis of race, color, religious creed, sex, age, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, genetic information, or any other basis prohibited by Connecticut state and/or federal nondiscrimination laws.